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Waste Management Board

1001 I Street, Sacramento, California 95814• P.O. Box 4025, Sacramento, California 95812-4025
(916) 341-6000 • www.ciwmb.ca.gov



May 1, 2009
David Briggs
1195 3rd Street, Suite 101
Napa, CA, 94559
RE:
Submittal of 2007 Jurisdictional Annual Report for Upper Valley Waste Management Association
Dear Mr. Briggs:

In accordance with the Integrated Waste Management Act (IWMA) the California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB) staff must review a jurisdiction’s Annual Report within 120 days.  The intent of the Annual Report review is to review a jurisdiction’s implementation of its Source Reduction and Recycling Element (SRRE) and Household Hazardous Waste Element (HHWE) programs.

Based upon my preliminary review, no further 2007 Annual Report information is needed at this time and the Regional Agency’s review is complete.  Based on the information submitted to us, here are your staff recommended per capita disposal indicators that will posted on our website on a future date.
	2007 Staff Recommended Disposal Rate Data

	 
	
	TARGET
	
	ANNUAL

	Population (PPD)
	
	7.5
	
	5.2

	Employment (PPD)
	10.9
	 
	6.5


Also, to better assist officials in understanding the Solid Waste Disposal Measurement Act (SB 1016), an informative video is on the web at: www.ciwmb.ca.gov/LGCentral/GoalMeasure/default.htm   

Please note that the jurisdiction’s per capita disposal rate is not determinative as to whether the jurisdiction has made a good faith effort to implement its source reduction and recycling element or its household hazardous waste element. Program information submitted with the Annual Report and discussed with the Regional Agency and Board staff will be included in a scheduled review, every four years to evaluate jurisdiction effort in meeting disposal reduction requirements. 

I commend the work that your jurisdiction has done to implement its waste diversion programs and I look forward to working with you in the coming year.  Should you have any questions about the 2007 Annual Report review process or questions on specific program activities of the Board or need examples of material specific program implementation, please contact me at (916) 324-3560 or by reply email.  

Respectfully,

Chris Bria
Integrated Waste Management Specialist
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